
 The Turner County Board of Commissioners met on Monday, June 8, 2015 at 6:00 PM at 

the Courthouse Annex Building for a called “advertised” budget meeting with Commissioners 

Burgess, Calhoun, Denham, Hall and McCard present for the meeting.  Staff present were Mary 

J. Wynn, County Manager, Latrice Wilson, County Clerk and John Holland, County Attorney.  

Others present were Sheriff Andy Hester, Chief Deputy Charles Dean, Judge Penny Thomas, and 

Robby Royal, EMS Director/Fire Chief. 

 Chairman McCard called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM. 

 Commissioner Calhoun gave the invocation. 

 Motion by Commissioner Calhoun seconded by Commissioner Hall to enter into closed 

session at 6:02 PM to discuss personnel matter, motion passed with Commissioners Burgess, 

Calhoun, Denham, Hall and McCard voting in favor of the motion. 

 Motion by Commissioner Burgess seconded by Commissioner Calhoun to return back to 

the regular meeting at 6:24 PM, motion passed with Commissioners Burgess, Calhoun, Denham, 

Hall and McCard voting in favor of the motion.  

It is the recommendations of the Board to allow the Chairman (Sam McCard) to carrying 

on the duties of the County Manager until an applicant is hired.  The Board will re-advertise for 

the County Manger position. 

 Commissioners discussed the FY 2015-2016 Budgets.  It is the recommendations of the 

Board to give a 2% pay increase, a one week Christmas Bonus for full time employees and a 

$100.00 for part time employees and the county to absorb the insurance cost for fiscal year 2015-

2016.   

Commissioner Hall asked that we notify the employees of paying for medical insurance for next 

budget year. 

The Called Budget Meeting adjourned at 6:55 PM. 

 

_________________________________ 

Sam McCard, Chairman 

 

Attest: ____________________________  

             Latrice L. Wilson, County Clerk   

 

 


